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James Peacock
Infant & Nursery School




Manor Park,
Ruddington, Nottingham

NG11 6DS

0115 914 4225

Tuesday 13th June 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

I wanted to write to update you on arrangements for the planned industrial action days on Wednesday 5th July 2023 and Friday 7th July 2023.

The union members have indicated that they are intending to strike and as such the following classes will be closed on both days due to the Industrial Action;
· Nursery- Honeybees and Bumblebees

· Reception- Butterflies and Caterpillars

· Year 1- Owls and Squirrels

If your child’s class is not listed on here the class will remain open.
A reminder that year 2 will be transitioning to St Peter's on 5th July as planned.

There will be no breakfast or afterschool club provision on 5.7.23 and 7.7.23
As you will see the majority of our classes are closed. We are able to facilitate places for vulnerable children as defined by the Department of Education in addition to the children who are in classes which are open. These children can go straight to the Peacock club door entrance as before.

When deciding how the school will operate on days where industrial action is taking place the following factors are considered by Leadership including Governors;

 A high proportion of teachers at James Peacock are NEU members. Although at this point the NEU support staff union didn’t reach the necessary level to strike, they are entitled as employees to decide not to cross a picket line.

 NEU members have the right not to inform their employer of their intention to take part ahead of the day of the industrial action- on this occasion all above class teachers have informed us they intend to strike, as such their class has been closed.
 Teachers who are members of the other professional associations cannot be asked to cover for colleagues absent due to industrial action

 Although we can arrange supply cover from agencies, the agencies report an insufficiency of available staff to meet likely demand

 Ratios of children to adults in school. As well as the provision of First Aiders including Paediatric First aid.

 Department of Education Guidance on opening including to which groups.

We will again be ordering packed lunches for children to have on the planned strike day. Wednesday’s packed lunch will be available to collect at the front of school on Tuesday 4th July at 3:10pm. The packed lunch for Friday will be available to collect at the front of school on Thursday 6th July at 3:10pm.

I want to thank you for your understanding and continued support to the staff and our school. I realise that this continues to be difficult for many of our pupils and your families. As a collective we hope that a resolution on these matters is reached soon so that this short-term disruption can finish. In resolving many of the concerns which are being put forward as a coordinated response from all teaching unions, schools will be able to deliver the support and the quality of education which we value here at James Peacock to ensure our children have the best possible education to equip them with the skills they need in their next stages of their education journey and beyond.

If you have any questions, please contact Mrs Hannah Cutts, head@jamespeacock.org.uk
Kind regards,

Mrs Cutts
Headteaher 

Head Teacher – Mrs Hannah Cutts
